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We survived! Not only did we survive… we 
thrived. Lots of exciting news to report on 
this month with so many events between 
now and our last newsletter and our May 
‘standard club day‘. We were expecting a 
few out of town contenders to our May club 
day to prepare for upcoming events but, I 
think the weather played a part and put a 
few peddlers off. The results of the meeting 
can be found at the bottom of this email. 
The following is a report on the recent 
Superkart event followed by a report from 
our successful National Schools event. 
And just before we get into the event 
articles, I need to mention the Committee. 
Take a look at the bottom to see who the 
team are who are going to ensure the club 
runs smoothly over the next 12 months. 
Thank you to all of those who have taken on 
new jobs, without your help the club would 
not be in the great shape that it is in. It is my 
opinion that we are the best club in New 
Zealand and have a membership to be 
proud of. Thanks KartSport Taranaki club 
members. 
 
FINAL SHAKEDOWN FOR SUPERKARTS  
Round 5 of the SuperKart Series was held at 
Manfeild on the 7th of August. The 2016 
KartSport New Zealand SuperKart 
Championships and Grand Prix are to be 
held next month at Hampton Downs so this 
meeting was the final chance for 
competitors to shakedown their equipment 

and iron out any issues before the annual 
title event. 
Track conditions over the weekend certainly 
weren’t favourable with consistent rain on 
the practise day and a very dirty track on 
race day due to debris and mud from the car 
classes, making fast lap times hard to come 
by. This made the racing close and 
interesting in most of the classes which has 
become the norm in the series. Races 1 and 
2 were interrupted by red flags due to karts 
being left stranded in awkward positions 
after mishaps. 
It was no surprise that Ryan Urban put his 
hand up as a genuine contender in the 
International class with a clean sweep in all 
4 races. He’ll be one to watch closely next 
month. His only challenger at Manfeild was 
Tony Gestro who pushed Urban hard in 
races 2 and 3 and was leading at stages in 
race 4 before a long brake pedal forced him 
to retire early. You can guarantee those 
drivers will be contesting hard at the pointy 
end of the field next month. 
It’s only taken 40 years but Teddy Bassick 
has ditched the Rotax and has joined the 
International class ranks to add to what is 
looking to be a strong class in the near 
future. By all accounts he had a complete 
blast battling it out with Martijn Weiss, 
Warwick Dunn and Les Campbell in the mid 
pack. The absence of series regular Andrew 
Hall for the remainder of the year will open 

up the class for series honours come the 
final round later this year. 
250cc National class saw a boost in numbers 
with Steve Wilton back from retirement for 
another crack at a national title and Nick 
Isaac back from having been racing a KZ2 in 
recent rounds to give the Simmonds 
brothers Chris and Mike some competition. 
Wilton was driving the Tony Gestro owned 
kart that has dominated this class in recent 
times. He’s no stranger to it though, having 
owned the kart previously. Wilton took 3 
race wins from Isaac and Chris Simmonds 
who had great battles all day long but it 
wasn’t without drama. Wilton found himself 
in the marbles at the end of the back 
straight and ended up spinning backwards 
into the kitty litter in race 3 to leave Isaac 
and Simmonds to battle it out for the race 
win with Isaac managing to come out on 
top. Mike Simmonds had a day to forget 
with mechanical dramas. 
125cc National class has been a fantastic 
class all series with some of the closest 
racing of all the classes. Cameron Dance 
won the day but didn’t have it all his own 
way with Darren Maguire and Daryl Currie 
giving him a hurry up and dealing with the 
traffic more effectively in the early stages of 
the races than Dance. Rumour has it that he 
was carrying a bit of extra weight to see how 
he would go against the 200kg + club drivers 
who have supported the class lately and it’s 
possible he was a little surprised at how 
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much of a difference a bit of weight made to 
his performance. Try bolting on another 10 - 
15kg Cameron! Daryl Currie took 2 race wins 
off Dance but had an engine issue in races 1 
and 2 to prevent him from what could have 
been a round win. Darren Maguire was 
flying the flag admirably for the 200 + club 
to secure a solid points haul to claim 3rd 
place for the round. Ricky Lang gave 
Lawrence Wright some close competition in 
his DD2 powered National class kart to 
claim 4th place ahead of Shawn King in his 
2nd meeting. 
DD2 class saw Brent Murgatroyd and Kevin 
Geard claim two wins and two 2nd placings 
a piece to tie for the round win. The time 
sheets saw winning margins of less than 
0.02 of a second in 3 of the races with a 
winning margin of 0.001 of a second in race 
2. You don’t get any closer to a dead heat 
than that! Those guys have been at each 
other all year and it must be thoroughly 
enjoyable. Tim Wakefield and Derek 
Tunnicliffe were no match for the winners. 
Logan Boyde has had a stellar season so far 
in the Rotax Max Light class but he found 
himself in a real stoush all weekend with 
Tony Kinsman and Keith Wilkinson. Ignition 
problems early on in the weekend set the 
scene for his toughest battle yet with 
Wilkinson driving exceptionally well to take 
the round win from Boyde and Kinsman 
right there also as expected. Brendon White 
continues to do well with a solid 4th placing 
for the event to lead a good field of mid pack 
competitors. Track conditions made finding 
good lines through some corners very 
challenging and some competitors found 
themselves taking a panoramic view of the 
track with grip levels very low. A huge 
welcome to new comers Rosie Sproston and 
Vicky Swensson who both had great fun 
battling it out with each other in their first 
event. They were all smiles which is what it’s 
all about. We hope to see you both at round 
6 later this year. 
Mark Ongley has improved a lot this year 
and he got off to a good start with a race win 
in the Rotax Max Heavy class. He then went 
on to win race 2 before Thomas Batt spoiled 
the party in races 3 and 4 to draw even on 
points for the meeting. Peter Cottam and 
Brent Gordon were joined at the hip all day 
with Cottam coming out on top in the end 
for the minor placings. Now that Teddy has 
flown the coup, the door looks to be wide 
open for someone to snatch the title come 
round 6. 
The next event on the calendar is the 2016 
KartSport New Zealand National SuperKart 

Championships and Grand Prix to be held at 
Hampton Downs on the 24th and 25th of 
September. It is imperative that drivers get 
their entries in as soon as possible. It is 
highly likely that this event will be the best 
supported Nationals in recent history so 
let’s all get behind it and make it one to 
remember. 
Photo Credits: Beverly Isaac and Jackie 
Williams 
Report from Nick Isaac, KartSport 
SuperKart Drivers. 
 
KARTSPORT NATIONAL SCHOOLS 
CHAMPS IN TARANAKI 
It was an extremely exciting event for Team 
Boniface in particular at National Schools 
this year, and with a little bit of luck, a great 
set up and a calm drivers head we managed 
to put it all together to bring home the 
National Schools title for Vortex Mini ROK. 
Racing on our home track did have its 
advantages with many locals coming and 
showing their support, this only reinforces 
just how lucky we are here in Taranaki to be 
a part of a supportive, family friendly club. 
Our other Taranaki drivers didn’t have the 
same sort of day as us, but put in a great 
battle to the finish line. I believe our drivers 
all lifted their game for what proved to be a 
weekend of great, hard-fought, close 
racing. Great job to all our Taranaki drivers 
who represented our club well. 
Jonathan Dwyer placed 7th in Rotax Max 
Light, Jayden Smith placed 8th in Rotax Max 
Light, Nathan Cox placed 10th in Junior 
100cc Yamaha, Logan placed 13th in Vortex 
Mini ROK. 
Palmerston North schools dominated this 
year’s Todd Energy-sponsored KartSport 
New Zealand National Schools 
Championships in Taranaki over the 
weekend. 
In the Secondary Schools section students 
Jacob Cranston and Tom Greig gave their 
school, Palmerston North Boys' High 
School, a record-extending fifth title in 12 
years. Jackson Rooney and Louis Redshaw, 
meanwhile, won the Primary/Intermediate 
category on behalf of their school, 
Palmerston North Intermediate Normal 
School. 
Jacob Cranston was one of two heat winners 
in the 125cc Rotax Max Light class, 
eventually finishing second in class to long-
time rival Dylan Drysdale. One of a small 
number of drivers contesting two classes at 
the meeting, Tom Greig finished third in 
Formula Junior and fourth in Junior 100cc 
Yamaha. 

In the Primary/Intermediate category 
Jackson Rooney and Louis Redshaw both 
contested the Vortex Mini ROK class with 
Rooney finishing third overall and Redshaw 
tenth. 
Individual class titles went to Dylan Drysdale 
(Palmerston North, 125cc Rotax Max Light), 
Kaleb Ngatoa (Palmerston North, Formula 
Junior), Ryan Wood (Wellington, Junior 
100cc Yamaha), Thomas Boniface (New 
Plymouth, Vortex Mini ROK), and Logan 
Manson (Palmerston North, Cadet ROK). 
This year the Bruce McLaren KartSport 
awards (for the winners of the two Junior or 
Senior classes with the most entries) went 
to Kaleb Ngatoa and Ryan Wood. 
 
RESULTS 
Todd Energy 2016 KartSport New Zealand 
National Schools' Championships Todd 
Energy Raceway Waitara Taranaki Sat-Sun 
July 16-17 2016 TEAMS 
Secondary Schools: 
1. Palmerston North Boys' High School - 5 
points - Jacob Cranston (Rotax Light) & Tom 
Greig (Formula Junior)  
2. Francis Douglas Memorial College - 15 
points - Jonathan Dwyer (Rotax Light) & 
 Jayden Smith (Rotax Light)  
3. Christ's College - 16 points - Jack Noble-
Adams (Junior Yamaha) & Oscar Noble-
Adams (Junior Yamaha)  
Primary/Intermediate Schools: 
1. Palmerston North Normal  Intermediate 
School - 13 points - Louis Redshaw (Vortex 
Mini ROK) & Jackson Rooney (Vortex Mini 
ROK) 
2. Hokowhitu School & Ross Intermediate 
School - 23 points - Jenson Bate (Vortex Mini 
ROK) & Riley Jack (Formula Junior) 
3. Te Mata Primary School - 27 points - Tom 
Bewley (Cadet ROK) & Harry Bewley 
(Vortex Mini ROK) 
CLASSES 
125cc Rotax Max Light 
1. Dylan Drysdale; 2. Jacob Cranston; 3. 
Chris King; 4. Ethan Hourigan; 5. Suvarn 
Naidoo; 6. Ayden Polaschek 
 
Formula Junior 
1. Kaleb Ngatoa; 2. Ryan Wood; 3. Tom 
Greig; 4.  Jaden Ransley; 5. Joshua 
Parkinson; 6. Ashton Grant. 
 
Junior 100cc Yamaha 
1. Ryan Wood; 2. Jaden Ransley; 3. Billy 
Frazer; 4. Tom Greig; 5. Joshua Parkinson; 6. 
Fynn Osborne 
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Vortex Mini ROK 
1. Thomas Boniface; 2. William Exton; 3. 
Jackson Rooney; 4. Ryan Crombie; 5. Blake 
Austin; 6. Liam Sceats 
 
Cadet ROK 
1. Logan Manson; 2. Ryan Bell; 3. Bo Hill; 4. 
Louis Sharp; 5. Kaden Probst; 6. Sebastian 
Manson 
Report Credits to – KartSport NZ website 

 

Robert and Thomas Boniface (Team 
Boniface Team Racing) 

Once again we have to mention the efforts 
and issue a huge thank you to Steve and 
Donna Boyde for their contribution to 
making the Schools event such a 
memorable and certainly well executed 
event. 

There were many people that contributed to 
making National Schools the wonderful 
event that it was and to avoid offending or 
leaving anyone out I will leave it at that and 
just say Thanks again to an awesome 
KartSport Taranaki Team. 

KartSport Taranaki Enduro 

This was another meeting that was met with 
a few hairy moments, with the weather 
making sure it was not unnoticed. With 3 
endurance races for Cadet ROK, Vortex Mini 
ROK and last but not least the 1 hour senior 
enduro. Euan Dwyer took out the win in the 
Cadet ROK class completing the 30 laps in 
18m 22.375 seconds. The top 4 places went 
to Euan in 1st, Hamish Dwyer in 2nd, Blair 
Jensen in 3rd and Bronson Pierce in 4th. 
Vortex Mini ROK was won by Thomas 
Boniface who completed 50 laps in 27m 
10.838 seconds. Logan Smith was 2nd, 
Daniel Austin 3rd, Harris Krogh 4th, Ben Isaac 
5th, Noah Pepperell 6th, and Corbin Smith 
7th. 

The Senior Enduro was won by Aaron Marr 
who completed 127 laps in the hour. This 
was closely contested by Mike and Ryan 
Jury who entered the event as a team, 

followed by Logan Boyde in 3rd, Stephen 
Beck in 4th and our 2nd team entry in 5th 
Duane Taylor and Lauren Thompson, 6th 
was Robbie and Richard Johnson, 7th Jayden 
Smith, 8th Brendon Jury who after 76 laps, 
ran into some mechanical issues forcing him 
to stop, was until then, challenging Aaron in 
a very tight race. 9th Stuart Frew, 10th, 
Richard Krogh, Dave Hammond, Richard 
Pepperell and Derek Lawrence. 

Club News 

 Change of Guardian Indemnity 
 This form must be used to transfer 

guardianship of a minor from the 
minor's Legal Guardian to a Stand-
In Guardian. The form must be 
signed by both the Legal Guardian 
and the Stand-In Guardian and 
presented to the event Race 
Officials at documentation. 

 Good luck to all of those racing in 
the Superkart Nationals this 
weekend at Hampton Downs. 

 We have Jetsprints here again on 
10th & 11th December. Great 
opportunity to get amongst all the 
action. Be sure you don’t miss out 
this time. 

 Congrats to Aaron and Gracie de 
Ridder on tying the knot. (A few 
photo’s on the last page) 

 Just a little bit of free advice 
Aaron… Just saying… 

 

 
 

Watch this spot for upcoming 
working bee news! 

 

 

 

Presidents Report – Mike Jury 
 

Hi Everyone, 
Just a quick word from me as the new 
president. Firstly, I would like to thank our 
outgoing president, Robert, for all his hard 
work over the last two years and especially 
over the National Schools event period. He 
has done a great job as I am sure you would 
all agree. Secondly, I would like to welcome 
our new committee members and thank 
them for offering to help run our club. It's 
also great to see our usual group of loyal 
committee members volunteer for yet 
another year and giving up their time to 
keep the club running smoothly. We have a 
busy couple of months coming up with 
Goldstar – Round One on 19th & 20th 
November followed by our Club Champs the 
next weekend on 27th November. JetSprints 
will again be using our facilities on the 
weekend of 10th & 11th December and 
possibly late February next year also. We 
will be needing to have a couple of working 
bees prior to these events and it would be 
great to see a good turnout to these as we 
have had recently. Keep an eye out on the 
Website and Facebook Page for the 
Working Bee Dates. Don't forget our next 
Club Day on Sunday 25th September which 
has our annual Senior 50 Lapper race. That's 
all from me for now. If anyone has any 
queries or would like to discuss any topics, 
please feel free to email me 
(workshop.aesl@xtra.co.nz) or catch up 
with me at a Club Day. 
 
Mike 

 

Birthdays for August 

Craig Webby 2nd  
Greg Robinson 15th  
Kadie Smith 19th  
Emmett King 25th  
Mike Peebles 27th  
Trevor Kernohan 29th  

 

Birthdays for September 

Peter Cottam 3rd  
Bobby Johns 6th  

Kris Rasmussen 6th  
Jack Hooper-ODonnell 11th  
Karen Frew 12th  
Liam Sceats 20th  
Robert King 21st  
Luke Vickers 23rd  
Alissa Sanderson 23rd  
Megan Saxton 25th  
Graeme Bridger 27th 
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Birthdays for October 

Brendon King 1st 

Matthew Payne 3rd  
Suvarn Naidoo 6th  
Ben Isaac 6th  
Travis Young 7th  
Bevan Smith 9th  
Scott Martin 11th   
Chrissy de Ridder 13th 
Tristan Ingram 17th  
David Cox 23rd 
Jonathan Dwyer 29th  

 
Many happy returns to all these 
members on your birthday! 
 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Club Day: 25th September 2016 
 
Please note the change of start time 
on Sunday due to daylight savings. 
 

 

Event: Round 2 of the Winter series 
& Senior 50 lapper 
Duty Class : Junior classes 
Direction: Anti Clockwise 
Convenor(s): De-anne Smith 
Gates open: 8.15 
Scrutineering: 8.45-9.30 
Drivers briefing: 9.30 
Tuning runs: straight after drivers 
briefing 
Lunch: 12.30 
BBQ & Prizegiving at the conclusion 
of the day! 

 
 

2016 Karting events… 
 City of Sails, 30/31 Jan, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 1, 6/7 Feb, Taupo 

 Sulphur City/ROK Cup/Prokart Rd1, 
13/14 Feb, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd1, 20 Feb, Manawatu 

 RMC Rd2, 21-Feb 2015, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd3, 6 March, Wellington 

 Sprint Nationals/ROK Cup, 25-27 
March, Hamilton 

 Superkarts Rd 2, 2/3 Apr, Taupo 

 Top Half Rd 1, 10 Apr, 2015, Tokoroa 

 Citrus/Prokart Rd 2, 16/17 Apr, BoP 

 RMC Rd 3, 23 Apr, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd 4, 24 Apr, Rotorua 

 Goldstar Rd4, 1 May, Hawke’s Bay 

 Superkarts Rd3, 7/8 May, Hampton 

 G Tremain Memorial/Prokart Rd 3, 
14/15 May, Tokoroa 

 Top Half Rd 2, 29 May, BoP 

 Superkarts Rd 4, 4/5 June, Manfield 

 Goldstar Trophy Rd/ROK Cup, 5 
June, Taranaki 

 Winter Cup/Prokart RD 4, 11/12 June, 
Hamilton 

 Top Half Rd 3, 26 Jun, Mt. Wgtn 

 NZ Schools/ROK Cup, 16/17 Jul, 
Taranaki 

 Top Half Rd 4, 31 Jul, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 5, 6/7 Aug, Manfield 

 RMC Rd 5, 20 Aug, Wellington 

 RMC Rd 6, 21 Aug, Wellington 

 KartSport Conference 27/28 Jul 

 Blossom, 3/4 Sept, Hawke’s Bay 

 RMC Rd 7, 10 Sep, Hamilton 

 RMC Rd 8, 11 Sep, Hamilton 

 NZ Superkarts & GP, 24/5 Sep, 
Hampton Downs 

 North Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Hawke’s Bay 

 South Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Canterbury 

 Superkarts Rd 6, 29/30 Oct, Taupo 

 Goldstar Rd 1, 6 Nov, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd 2, 4 Dec, Taranaki 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jokes 
 

Ordinarily, staring is 

creepy. But if you 

spread your attention 

across many 

individuals, then it's 

just people watching. 
 
 

 
 

Knock! Knock! 
Who’s there? 

Snow. 
Snow who? 

Snow use. I forgot my 

name again! 
 

 
Bahahahahaha!! 
 
 

 
 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCLrivdmpw8cCFYR0pgod430MiA&url=http://www.123rf.com/photo_18925680_illustration-redheaded-clown-face-in-black-hat.html&ei=ieXbVfr5BoTpmQXj-7HACA&psig=AFQjCNHoqQu-8QMTFxeis80VBgSVVq--wQ&ust=1440560886094308
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Running a National 
event was easy! 
Let’s do it again 

next year! 

 
 
Reaching the end of a job interview, the 
Human Resources Officer asks a young 
engineer fresh out of the Massachusetts 
Institute of Technology, "And what 
starting salary are you looking for?" The 
engineer replies, "In the region of 
$125,000 a year, depending on the 
benefits package." The interviewer 
inquires, "Well, what would you say to a 
package of five weeks’ vacation, 14 paid 
holidays, full medical and dental, 
company matching retirement fund to 
50% of salary, and a company car leased 
every two years, say, a red Corvette?" The 
engineer sits up straight and says, "Wow! 
Are you kidding?" The interviewer replies, 
"Yeah, but you started it."  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What happens to a frog's car when it breaks 

down? 

It gets toad away 

My friend thinks he is smart. He told me an 

onion is the only food that makes you cry, so 

I threw a coconut at his face 

Q: What did the duck say when he bought 
lipstick? 
A: "Put it on my bill." 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following are compliments of David Sera’s 
Facebook page so I thought they may become a 
regular feature in our newsletter….some of them 
are brilliant and some of them are very… very 
relatable. 

When dad says…. ‘Pull your 
head in’ 

 
What would your Dad 
say?... 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Aaron & Gracie’s Wedding 
Shots 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/Kartsporttaranaki
http://www.facebook.com/#!/Kartsporttaranaki
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 Club Officials 

Position Name    Contact Details 

Patron Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

President Mike Jury   workshop.aesl@xtra.co.nz 

Vice President Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

Secretary Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or (027) 440 3835 

Treasurer Brendon Reid   accounts@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

Club Captain Brendon King   

Senior Steward Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

Newsletter Donna Boniface  htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Race Secretaries Karen Jury   race@kartsporttaranki.co.nz 

 Wendy Burrows 

Webmaster De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Membership De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Committee Peter Cottam   peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 

 David Cox   

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

 Richard Krogh    

 Lauren Thompson  lauren_jayne_thompson@hotmail.com 

Machine Examiners Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

 Logan Boyde 

 Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

 Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
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Todd Energy 2016 KartSport 
New Zealand National Schools 

Championships 
Please support these sponsors who supported us 
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